REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
November 3, 2021

The first monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on
Tuesday, November 3, 2021 at 7:16 PM in the
Council Chambers of the City Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience.
Council President Falquette led the audience in prayer.

ROLL CALL: The following answered present at roll call: Burns, Meier, Van Harlingen, Davenport,
(Lawrence was not present, was not excused), Moton, Scott, Zader and Falquette.

There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: And we have people that address council. Mr. Easther McNeil if you’d like
to approach, you have a topic of lights tonight. Please come forward, push the button. Name, address, I
think your familiar with the routine and 3 minutes.

EASTHER MCNEIL: Easther McNeil, 304 E. Arch Street. I want to thank you city council and the fire
department for scrapping up the weeds around that fire hydrant that I hollered about. But actually, it was
the wrong fire hydrant. There was another fire hydrant about, I’ll say 15-20 feet from that fire hydrant. So,
if they go back I can give them the number, not tonight though, of the other fire hydrant. And they can clean
that on up. There’s a lot of fire hydrants around here that need cleaning up. Well, I jotted down a couple
things I want to talk about. One, lights, city lights. Years ago, the city said they were going to do away with
the yellow lights and put in the white lights. That hasn’t been done all over. Because in our area there’s a
lot of yellow lights. So, I think the city should get on the job and put in the white lights like they said they
were going to do. The white lights were supposed to be better and save the city money. So, I think they
should get on the job and put in white lights all over. And there are lights in my neighborhood that don’t
even come on because the lights are out. Now whose responsible for that? Can’t say the fire department for
that, I don’t think. So, who has the lights?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Remember Mr. McNeil your just addressing council, people are certainly
taking notes but its not a discussion or debate.

EASTHER MCNEIL: Alright, we won’t debate that. Homeless. My brother has been homeless for quite
a while. He had a parole officer because he was on parole.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Your three minutes are closing quickly.

EASTHER MCNEIL: Alright, put this on the next one. Well he was on parole, parole officer come to see
him and he knew he was homeless, he does nothing about it. Sleeping in the garage, no water, no heat. But
he’s a parole officer, he does nothing. I think that’s wrong. If you’re parole officer got somebody on paper
and you know that they are sleeping in a garage, or wherever, you should do something about it.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. McNeil, appreciate your comments tonight.

EASTHER MCNEIL: I’ll finish up later.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Deborah Mount, legislation comments.

DEBORAH MOUNT: Deborah Mount 114 Cliffbrook. Hopefully I can get it in quickly. First Energy is
responsible for those lights. I deal with them all the time as a neighborhood watch leader. You can submit
it online or by phone. But I strongly recommend letting them know the address of all of those because it is
a safety concern. And the City pays for them regardless if they work. Also, I wanted to clarify comments
I made in the past that were brought up again last meeting. Apparently there had been some
misunderstanding that I had said the $95 million positive balance could be used for the dry dam. I certainly
did not intend for anyone to have that impression that it was all able to be used for the dry dam. It’s definitely
over many funds for many projects over the past present and future. So that is the sum of money that is total
sum but it is for many, many things. And I will also note that the City has not published a financial report
since August. So that is an interesting situation that is probably somewhat telling.

Then also I want to address bill 214, I think you are voting on it today. As I last saw, it has not been amended
at all. I sent an email, I hope you all had time to read it. But it is the City’s hunting and trapping ordinances
in direct conflict with the housing code. If you are obeying the one, you are violating the other. You are a
criminal either way. I know of an individual who had an issue with fruit flies and decided to go on a mission
to kill fruit flies. The goal was to kill 2,000 in one years’ time. Under the hunting and trapping ordinance
that person would have been fined $550,000 for doing that. Under the housing code for failing to do that,
they would have been fined $1.4 million dollars. So, while you say at this point that the Prosecutor won’t
choose to prosecute, there’s a tremendous amount of money involved and a future one could. So that’s why
I’m asking you to please make the law clear. That there be a way to deal with this without making everyone
a criminal.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Ms. Mount. Athena Poppas.
DIRECTOR SPON: Mr. President?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director let’s get through our public comment first, and I'll see that you
have a minute to talk.

DIRECTOR SPON: Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Come on up. State your name and address, and remember you have 3
minutes.

ATHENA POPPAS: Good evening, my name is Athena Poppas. We own a home, 130 Sherbrook. I have
approached many times different people at this building. Mr. Remy, Mrs. Meier, and another lady I cannot
remember her name. Our problem at the residence is that the back yard is flat, the other two yards that come
from the back they are in a slope. So, when we bought the home first, we didn’t pay too much attention to
the back yard. But few years later the people that bought their homes in the back, brought their spouting all
the way to our yard. So, we receive all the rain from their yard to our yard and we have flood. So, I asked,
like I said Mr. Remy and Mrs. Meier, and I get different answers from everyone. I like to ask tonight, is
that allowed for the neighbors to bring their spouting all the way to our yard?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Poppas part of the public comment period is allowing you to address
Council. But at this point in time we normally...there's no discussion of the council members are actually
asked not to interact with the speakers and they are taking notes and can address it at a different time. But
this isn't a time for debates or discussions or anything. We appreciate you bringing us your concerns before
Council and I was aware before the meeting that you had made some inquiries. So, I do know that there are
people working on it but this isn't a time that you're going to get answers.
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ATHENA POPPAS: I understand, I'm sorry I didn’t know how it worked.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: But it is your...that’s why I was giving you a little background. I’m trying
not to be critical or anything. Just so that I don't want you to leave feeling “Well they wouldn't even talk to
me.” Well their kind of told not to talk. No apologies needed.

ATHENA POPPAS: I'm sorry if you can’t understand me. I’'m from another country and I don’t know
how things work. But I never got an answer for four years now.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Four years...ok.

ATHENA POPPAS: So where am I supposed to go next to find answer because other people tell me no
they’re not allowed to bring their spouting to your yards. And other people tell me yes, they’re allowed. So,
which is it and where do I find this answer?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Sure. If you want to leave your phone number with the clerk, I can address
it maybe after the meeting and see what we can come up with, But I can do that for you. Ok?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright and that was the end of our public comment this evening. Was there
objections to reading journal or correspondence, we can dispense that. Any committee reports this evening?

CHERYL MEIER: Mr. President?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Meier?

CHERYL MEIER: I was going to discuss this during caucus, but forgot.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: That’s alright, you got another opportunity.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you. I had some questions brought up to me about the leaf pickup. And that
several constituents had said that we were there observing crews going around, obviously not picking up
many leaves. But they're out and about and you know why are why are there so many out now when their
believes haven't fallen so I don't I guess their questions were is it just a date on the calendar that bring the
cruise out to start the leaf pickup and how it how is how does that work that you know they think there's a
better way to spend our tax dollars versus driving up and down the streets not picking anything up at this
point so.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mrs. Meier. Director Remy did you have any comment?

DIRECTOR REMY: Sure. The leaf pickup program is put together every year and there is a target date
to which it starts. Sometimes, and its not predicated on when the leaves come down, it’s predicated when
they’re supposed or when nature starts to come down. The program was started Monday. There’re multiple
crews out in multiple zones. It probably does look like we're driving around doing very little because
yesterday, I shouldn’t say that, Monday and Tuesday and yesterday, because of the weather and the niceness
of the weather, leaves did not begin to come down. If you noticed last night if frosted. It caused leaves to
start to fall. And they're going to fall pretty fast now and quickly and then come down. The one positive
thing about starting on Monday and the conditions is that they can go through the zones quicker than if the
leaves were actually down right now. Or more down than they were and allow us to do another pass and
potentially another pass. Again, then it's all predicated on the weather. We will do the best we can. And the
program that's out there is one designed to pick up the leaves as the weather allows us to do it. I noticed in
my own yard today and tonight that had the tree half the trees and come down come down overnight so
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that's going to be I think the general tenor going forward and so they are there will be more leaves for crews
to pick up. Like I say they're out there, there are multiple crews doing multiple zones, but we will do the
best we can. And hope that snow does not fall before we get them all up.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Director. Mrs. Meier satisfied for this evening?
CHERYL MEIER: Absolutely.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. Mayor would you like to address Council?
MAYOR THEAKER: No, Mr. President, I have nothing.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director Cope?
DIRECTOR COPE: No thank you Mr. President.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director Remy?
DIRECTOR REMY: Nothing further.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: And Law Director Brown?
DIRECTOR BROWN: No thank you.
END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you everyone. Let’s talk about legislation, Mrs. Burns do you have
any late bills to report this evening?
SUSPEND RULES
LAURA BURNS: Yes. I move with respect to all bills that come before council this evening that the rule

requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one time by title only.
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Let’s start with Bill 21-211. Were resurrecting this from a couple
meetings ago. Mrs. Meier.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-211 be read and placed upon the floor
for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-211.
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AMY YOCKEY: Amending the Zoning Districts Map of City of Mansfield, Ohio (Ordinance #04-208) to
rezone a portion of two parcels on Orange Street, from Zoning Classification Residential to Classification
Industrial.

ORANGE STREET REZONE
BY: MR. DAVENPORT
BILL #21-211 ORDINANCE: DEFEATED

Amending the Zoning Districts Map of City of Mansfield, Ohio (Ordinance #04-208) to rezone a portion
of two parcels on Orange Street, from Zoning Classification Residential to Classification Industrial.

Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 21-211 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 0, Nays: 7

The bill was declared defeated, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. Further comments?

DISCUSSION:

KIM MOTON: Yes, if I may.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Lets start with Ms. Moton. I know she has some pertinent information.

KIM MOTON: Thank you so much. One of the constituents in our 6* ward, we went to the Land Bank on
October the 20%, and she was able to purchase this property. And she will keep it as residential.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Does that give a reasonable signal to the committee here on how...any
further comments? Mr. Van Harlingen.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: I totally support that decision Mr. President. I’m just wondering, shouldn’t this
have just been pulled? Since an agreement was made.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I think what we did the last time when we started the wheels turning on
these zoning things, and it was by the direction of the Law Director/Assistant Law Director, that we vote
on them so that they don’t automatically change or something. It will set the record straight of how it is.
And I believe what we did on the previous bill on Cline it was 100% against the bill.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director?

DIRECTOR BROWN: Yea, may I make a comment?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Yes, you may.

DIRECTOR BROWN: I just want to echo that. So, you may recall that this one actually the
recommendation from City Planning Commission was to rezone so because of that it would be best if city
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council rejected this ordinance because you already have that recommendation from City Planning
Commission so you don't want to just let it sit otherwise their recommendation would take effect after I
believe it was 60 days and that's why we reschedule this for this meeting.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Meier do you or anyone else on the council have anything else to say?
Mrs. Meier go ahead.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-211 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded for final passage of 211. Please cast your
vote. Motion fails 7 to 0. Thank you.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: 21-214, Mr. Scott.

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-214 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-214.

AMY YOCKEY: Amending Section 505.17 of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997 concerning
hunting and trapping in the City limits.

AMENDING SECTION 505.17 OF THE M.C.O.
BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-214 ORDINANCE # 21-218

Amending Section 505.17 of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997 concerning hunting and trapping
in the City limits.

Upon motion by Mr. Scott that Bill 21-214 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further, our discussion this evening? Mrs. Zader?

DISCUSSION:

STEPHANIE ZADER: I guess just can we get clarification from the Law Director?

DIRECTOR BROWN: So, yea, may I ask what kind of clarification? I mean, I will say I do think that
the bill that is before you now is good. I think that this is an appropriate amendment to make it clear when

you have a commercially licensed nuisance control operator or terminator, then they can take care of
raccoons, opossums, groundhogs. Things like that there are nuisance and can cause trouble for your
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property. When it comes to things like mice, rats, fruit flies, mosquitoes, there is always going to be
prosecutorial discretion. When it comes to the law in prosecutorial discretion you have to leave room and I
don't mean any disrespect anyone. but you have to leave room for common sense. If we were to kind of go
through every piece of legislation and put every animal that exists on the planet, it just would not be
reasonable and that list would always be changing. Again, you have to have faith in your elected officials.
Between Director Spon and Public Works Director Remy, you have over 20 years of law directors, you
know in this room including Director Spon on zoom. And I'm sure that they would be happy to testify that
they've never prosecuted anyone for killing a mouse or a fruit fly or a regular house fly. Again, when we
think about the purpose of this legislation, were talking about hunting, trapping, killing with the use of
firearms, bow and arrows, air rifles and it does say other means. What we're talking about here is we don't
want folk’s kind of going rogue and putting traps in their yards because people's cats get out, people's dogs
gets out and then people's children run through their neighbor's backyard. That can cause a serious issue.
No one wants their pet or their child harmed by someone trapping for a groundhog or raccoon. If you have
fly strips in your house, if you have ant traps and mouse traps, those aren't causing the kind of harm that
was intended to protect from by this ordinance. So yes is it technically possible that you know someone
were to kill an animal including a fruit fly? It is. But there's always going to be that level of prosecutorial
discretion and every law in the books, whether it's a municipal code or state law or federal law, is going to
have those type of exceptions. That would be our recommendation. And again, I do think that I think this
is a good and clarifying section that's been added here. Again, with all due respect, I don't think that any
commercial operator was ever prosecuted for you know correctly taking whether it was a nuisance goose
even. I know Director Cope gets calls about coyotes and things of that nature that are also nuisance animals.
I don't think anyone's ever been charged. But I think this is a fine amendment. But I do think it would be
going too far to attempt to list every animal in the animal kingdom here.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Thank you Director.
DIRECTOR SPON: Mr. President?
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Yes, go ahead Director Spon.

DIRECTOR SPON: That in the exercise of prosecutorial discretion, what the prosecutor looks at is, did a
property owner or tenant use some type of deadly force to kill, for example, a mouse? Did somebody use a
gun? Did somebody use a bow and arrow? These are instruments that are very dangerous and potentially
lethal. So, if a person uses a flyswatter to kill a fly, that's not deadly force or potentially deadly force. They
would never be prosecuted. If a person uses a gun to kill a stink bug, that's the violation. The use of deadly
force to attempt to eradicate an animal or deadly force is not necessary. And so, no one is being criminalized
for using common sense to use reasonable force to kill some type of small animal. But the prosecution and
the prohibition applies if a person irrationally uses deadly force to kill an animal on their property. And so,
this only applies to a few people that would do. It would not affect the overwhelming 99% of citizens that
use common sense. Only use reasonable force to kill an insect or some small animal rather than using deadly
force.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Director. Are there any further comments this evening on 214?

PHIL SCOTT: Mr. President. I would just like to thank Deputy Director Brown for his explanation. I think
it makes perfect sense. That it's common sense. And like you say its prosecutorial discretion. And you use
that all the time and in a lot of different cases that come before you. It's not something it's just of this.
Having been around the clerk's office and around the system for a long time, it's something that I've seen
prosecutors use a lot. So, it's just prosecutor discretion and I think this is a prime example of this would be
discretion. I think if you took somebody into court for hitting a fly with a flyswatter you'd be laughed right
out of court. And the judge would you know. But, so I think this is fine. Thank you.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Seeing no other hands in the air, Mr. Scott would you like to move this
forward for final vote?

PHIL SCOTT: I would be pleased to. Mr. President I move bill 21-214 be placed upon the floor for final
passage.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded that 21-214 be voted on this evening. Please
cast your vote. Motion passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Bill 21-215, Mrs. Meier.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-215 be read and placed upon the floor
for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-215.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the City of Mansfield to transfer to the Richland County Land Reutilization
Corporation one (1) property known as “Ocie Hill Community Center,” at 445 Bowman Street, Parcel
Number 027-04-501-32-000, which no longer serves a public purpose, and declaring an emergency.
OCIE HILL COMMUNITY CENTER

BY: MRS. MEIER

BILL #21-215 ORDINANCE #21-219
Authorizing the City of Mansfield to transfer to the Richland County Land Reutilization Corporation one
(1) property known as “Ocie Hill Community Center,” at 445 Bowman Street, Parcel Number 027-04-501-

32-000, which no longer serves a public purpose, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-215 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-215? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-215 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-215. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: 21-217 Mr. Van Harlingen.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-217 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-217.

AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of nineteen thousand eight hundred sixteen and 25/100 dollars
($19,816.25) from the unappropriated Crime Lab Equipment Fund (#427) for the purpose of buying crime
lab equipment, and declaring an emergency

CRIME LAB EQUIPMENT FUND

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-217 ORDINANCE #21-220
Appropriating the sum of nineteen thousand eight hundred sixteen and 25/100 dollars ($19,816.25) from
the unappropriated Crime Lab Equipment Fund (#427) for the purpose of buying crime lab equipment, and

declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-217 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-217? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-217 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-217. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Ms. Moton 21-223.
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KIM MOTON: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-223 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-223.

AMY YOCKEY: Amending Section 7 in Ordinance #21-217 (Benefits Ordinance), as amended, relating
to retroactivity for City employees, and declaring an emergency.

BENEFITS ORDINANCE
BY: MS. MOTON
BILL #21-223 ORDINANCE #21-221

Amending Section 7 in Ordinance #21-217 (Benefits Ordinance), as amended, relating to retroactivity for
City employees, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Ms. Moton that Bill 21-223 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-223? Ms. Moton.
DISCUSSION: NONE

KIM MOTON: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-223 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-223. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-224.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-224 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-224,

AMY YOCKEY: Amending Ordinance #17-113 Capital Projects Fund (#422), entitled “Capital
Equipment Fund”, for the purpose of accumulating funds, from the sale of unneeded equipment, to be used
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for future capital purchases to include all auctions instead of just internet auctions, and declaring an
emergency.

CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND #422

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-224 ORDINANCE #21-222
Amending Ordinance #17-113 Capital Projects Fund (#422), entitled “Capital Equipment Fund”, for the
purpose of accumulating funds, from the sale of unneeded equipment, to be used for future capital purchases

to include all auctions instead of just internet auctions, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-224 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-224? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-224 be placed upon the floor for final
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-224. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-225 so were up to you now.

JON VAN HARLIGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-225 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-225.

AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of three thousand dollars ($3,000) from the unappropriated
Downtown Improvements Fund (#425) for purchasing a live Christmas tree, lights and decorations for the
Carrousel, and declaring an emergency.

CHRISTMAS TREE, LIGHTS AND DECORATIONS FOR THE CARROUSEL

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN
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BILL #21-225 ORDINANCE #21-223
Appropriating the sum of three thousand dollars ($3,000) from the unappropriated Downtown
Improvements Fund (#425) for purchasing a live Christmas tree, lights and decorations for the Carrousel,

and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-225 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-225? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLIGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-225 be placed upon the floor for final
passage.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-225. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-226.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-226 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-226.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Safety-Service Director to enter into a three-year lease agreement with
Live View Technologies (1226 S 1480 W, Orem, Utah 84058) for a D3 Mobile Security Unit, and declaring
an emergency.

D3 MOBILE SECURITY UNIT

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-226 ORDINANCE #21-224
Authorizing the Safety-Service Director to enter into a three-year lease agreement with Live View

Technologies (1226 S 1480 W, Orem, Utah 84058) for a D3 Mobile Security Unit, and declaring an
emergency.

301



Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-226 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-226? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-226 be placed upon the floor for final
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-226. Bill passes 7 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-227 so were up to you now.

JON VAN HARLIGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-227 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 21-227.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the City of Mansfield to accept the gifting of numerous trees, shrubs and
mulch from Richland Area Chamber of Commerce, and declaring an emergency.

GIFT OF TREES, SHRUBS AND MULCH FROM RACC

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-227 ORDINANCE #21-225

Authorizing the City of Mansfield to accept the gifting of numerous trees, shrubs and mulch from Richland
Area Chamber of Commerce, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen that Bill 21-227 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any discussion on bill 21-227? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.

DISCUSSION: NONE

302



JON VAN HARLIGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-227 be placed upon the floor for final
passage.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Council shall cast their vote for final passage
of bill 21-227. Bill passes 7 to 0.

CLOSING COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: That concludes what I have for legislation this evening. Anything else
anyone wants to bring up for council?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there anything else to come before council?

STEPHANIE ZADER: Move to close.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: ] have a motion to close.

CHERYL MEIER: Second

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I have a couple of seconds. All those in favor say aye.

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Meeting closed, 8:14 p.m. Thank you very much.

END OF DISCUSSION

ADJOURN: Upon motion by Mr. Scott, seconded by Mrs. Meier, and passed by voice vote, the meeting
was adjourned.
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